

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 4, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session May 4, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioners Aaron Summers and Commissioner J. Cody Roush.  Also attending was Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Sydney Blankenbaker, Deputy Auditor. Mary Smith, Steve Magdaleno, Sue Magaleno, DeAndra Magdaleno, Deputy Clerk; Amanda Magdaleno, Deputy Assessor; Kim Showalter, Dana Strange, G. Strange, Any Ringwald, EMA; Barbara Hager, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kevin Boyd, Tim Hunt, HWC, Dave Sutton, Brian Esch, Noah Esch, Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Pat Jones, Mike Jones, Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Kathy Collins.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of April 20, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summer, seconded by Commissioner Roush. All in favor, motion passed. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, gave the highway update. An advertisement for the temporary part time summer position will be placed.  Work will begin on Reinhart Road, Superintendent Seals stated it will be extensive and please use caution in this area and obey signs. 

Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, submitted documentation for signature on the approved detours along Highway 150.   

Tim Hunt, HWC announced along with Terri Alcorn that Martin County has been awarded $997,626.75 in Community Crossings Matching Grant 2021-1.  This grant will be going to bid as soon as the documentation is ready.  Notices will go in the paper May 26 and June 2.  Bids will be opened at regular session on June 15, 2021.  Commissioner George personally thanked Tim Hunt, Terri Alcorn, Scott Seals and Leo Padgett for filling out the application.
Steve Magdaleno, approached the Commissioners and stated the contract approval process is to quick.  Voiced opposition on hiring a financial advisor for the County.  Commissioner Roush advised of his approval of hiring a financial advisor for the county.   A discussion transpired.
Brian Esh, thought a long-term strategy would be helpful. He asked if shared resources with other Counties would be possible or if the Township funding is accessible by the County.  It was stated that Township funding is not available for expenditures by the County.
Monty Wolf, EMA Director announced that the District 10 meeting will be held at Civil Defense on May 6, 2021 at 10:00 am if anyone is interested.

Julia Albright, Health Nurse, updated there were fifty-five new Covid-19 cases in Martin County for the month of April.  The state map status will be orange and recommends reduced sized gatherings. 

DeAndra Magdaleno, inquired as to the air conditioning units at the Courthouse.  The Commissioners informed that there have been delays with parts.

Danielle Murphy, Jail Matron, reported that there is currently seventy-four inmates with thirty one from Vigo County.  Commissioner George thanked Ms. Murphy for her service with the Sheriff’s Department and wished her well in her new position.  She has worked for the County for almost four years with two being the Matron.
Dena Held, Educator 4-H, reminded everyone that the American Flag retirement ceremony will be held on May 15, 2021 at 1:00 pm at the Martin County 4-H Fairgrounds in collaboration with the American Legion and the VFW.

Auditor Abel, submitted for signature the Emergency Declaration extension.

President George gave the Veterans Service Officers report.  Two trips were taken to Indianapolis, two veterans taken.  Nineteen calls with nine being outgoing. A total of seven veterans were assisted.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and Seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 18, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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